
 The April 7, 2018 meeting of the Southeastern British Motorcar Owners’ Club was 

called to order by President Sam Maw.  The attendance roster was passed, and there 

were about 32 members in attendance Jerry Azzara gave the Treasurer’s report. 

Past Events: 

           The AGM in March at Golden Corral was well attended and was a good time. 

Jerry Azzara was recognized as Member of the Year for his hard work on the club’s 

behalf. New Officers were approved and installed. 

           The March N&N at Alla Puttanesca was very well received. Great food and 

friendly service was the consensus. 

Future SBMOC Events: 

           The Annual Crayfish/Oyster Roast at the McCalls has been postponed due to 

weather concerns and will be held Saturday, April 14, 2018. The event begins at 4:00 

pm, and dinner will begin about 6:30 pm. To park at the house, members need to drive a 

British car and arrive early.  Others are to park at the nearby church.  Bring a dish to 

share and chairs. It is always a wonderful event! 

           The April Noggin & Natter will be April 19, 2018 at 6:00 PM at Guacamole 

Restaurant on Fernwood Glendale Road. 

           The SBMOC Great Scot Car Show at Furman University will be held Saturday, 

May 26, 2018.  MG is the chosen marque for the show, and there should be many MG’s 

as well as other British marques in attendance. 

Other Events: 

The BREMC Arts on the Square Classic will not be held this year.  Jack Porter said the 

city is redoing the roads around the square. A drive is planned for May, and the event 

will be back in 2019. 

Ann Moran is participating in the Lemons Race at CMP on the “Team Pigassis” the 

weekend of April 27th.  They will win when “pigs fly”!! This race is so much fun! That is 

also Walter Mitty weekend at Road Atlanta. 

Club members were invited to visit Red Bordner’s Distillery after the meeting. It was set 

up by Dennis Bromley and is located on Parris Bridge Road in Boiling Springs. 

Harvey and Karen Thomas are leaving April 20th for Great Britain for the birth of their 

daughter’s baby.  The new grandparents will return in July. 

The Porters leave April 19th in their Healey for a two week to Key West for the Conch 

Festival. 



New Business: 

           Our club now has a Facebook site.  Sam said if you enter the site, hit “like”.  Jerry 

and Sam have tried to set up an up-to-date event list.  The “share” button sends info out. 

News will still be on our regular club website. Great Scot registration form is on the sign 

in window.  The website is organized and looking good. Sam thanked Al Converse for 

that. 

           Dennis Bromley passed around a survey for cub members to give opinions and 

suggestions for future activities. 

  

Respectfully submitted by Annette L. Porter substitute 

 


